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The RDA Quarry will mine limestone to an approximate maximum depth of 65 feet with the average 
depth ranging from 50 to 55 feet. The mining process involves clearing the land of vegetation, stripping 
the overburden to expose the limestone and then drilling and blasting.  To facilitate mining, groundwater 
will be lowered in the pit that subsequently will be discharged to waters of the State.  To protect water 
quality of the receiving streams, RDA will use commonly used techniques that have provided satisfactory 
results at other mine sites.  
 
For the RDA Quarry, an important sediment control strategy will be to limit the area of disturbance to 
what is necessary to conduct safe mining operations.  The primary sediment control strategy to manage 
stormwater from disturbed land will be to route into the open pit.  Silt fence/brush barrier, diversions, 
undisturbed buffer and revegetation will be used to control sediment from the berm's outside slope and 
other areas where it's not feasible to route stormwater into the pit.  Routing stormwater into the pit will 
provide significant control in preventing sediment from leaving the mine area.  As to be described in this 
narrative, the open pit will provide enhanced settling time to trap sediment and centralize the mine water 
discharges through one location for better sediment control (NPDES Outfall 001) that will require the 
mine water discharges to comply with NPDES numeric effluent limits.    
 
The groundwater table at RDA Quarry site is approximately 5 feet below ground surface (Hydrogeologic 
Evaluation of the RDA, LLC Property, Williamsburg County, SC).  To facilitate mining, the groundwater 
levels within the open pit will be lowered (pit dewatering).  The extent of pit dewatering is yet to be 
determine but the options will range from all groundwater removed from the pit (dry mining) verses no 
groundwater removed from the pit ("total" wet mining).  The extent of pit dewatering will be an 
operational consideration depending on several factors that include, but not limited to, safety, economic 
and environmental considerations.  However, regardless of the extent of pit dewatering RDA, LLC will 
limit the groundwater drawdown beyond the open pit boundary to no deeper than 2 feet above the top of 
the limestone at the permit boundary or from an adjacent landowner property boundary who grants a 
waiver to allow the groundwater drawdown below the top of the limestone on their property (SC DHEC 
Application for Mine Operating Permit; Section V Safety, Question 1 in Groundwater Withdrawals 
subsection).  
 
Mining is scheduled to begin in Segment 6 (RDA Mine Map).  The pump station will initially be located 
in Segment 6 to manage the groundwater levels.  At the groundwater dewatering pump station, a sump 
will be created to provide a free standing pool of water.  The sump with its free standing water pool also 
provides a sediment trap that will minimized or eliminated the dewatering pump's intake of sediment at 
the pump station.  As mining advances, the free standing water pool will expand if the pit is not 
completely dewatered.  The implication of the expanding free standing pool of water is ever increasing 
storage for stormwater and greater control over sediment within the open pit. 
 
The groundwater and stormwater from the groundwater pump station will be directed to the sediment 
retention and water storage pond located adjacent to the process plant.  The 9.9 acre pond will allow 
suspended sediment to settle before discharge.  The water will exit the sediment basin by gravity and flow 
into Murray Swamp.  Rip rap or other suitable devices will be use to reduce the velocity of the discharge 
into Murray Swamp.  
 
The estimated maximum discharge rate from the RDA Quarry is 2.5 M gallons/day through the NPDES 
outfall.  (This assumes a dry mine operation for all 53 acres of Segment 6.)  Furthermore, it is anticipated 



that this maximum rate of discharge occurs during the first 5 - 7 years of mining.  As the pit increases in 
size, the rate of groundwater inflow typically increases.  However, as the pit increases in size the expected 
increase in groundwater inflow is expected to be mitigated by the backfilling of overburden and 
beginnings of reclamation on mined out sections of the pit.  The backfilled overburden can "seal" the 
limestone stratum along the pit highwalls and reduce the rate of groundwater inflow into the pit.  
Furthermore, as the mine continues to mature, larger mined out sections of the pit will become available 
for reclamation and subsequent flooding.  Any water from the groundwater dewatering station directed to 
a mined out section of the open pit suitable to impound water will reduce the amount of groundwater to 
be discharged through the NPDES Outfall 001 and provide recharge to the groundwater system.  
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